
 
  

Year 10: End of Year Programme 

Education Outside the Classroom 

 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 

As part of the Year 10 programme students will be participating in four days of Education Outside 
the Classroom (EOTC).  The focus of this programme is Citizenship and Social awareness.   
 

The programme will run from Tuesday 4th December to Friday 7th December. Students will 
participate in an activity for each day of this week. The activities are as follows: 
 

Day 1:  Community Service 

Students will complete one day of community service assisting local residents and businesses.  This 
will usually occur within walking distance of Tawa College for all Year 10 students.  This day has the 
key focus of Citizenship and has been a great success in previous years.   
 

Day 2:  Days Bay 

This is a full day activity at Days Bay. It involves the opportunity for students to experience 
Kayaking, Stand Up Paddle Boarding and Mountain Biking.  The day will involve an introductory 
lesson on how to operate equipment safely. The key focus is on developing new skills, team work 
and leadership in the outdoors. 
 
Day 3:  Mount KauKau Walk 

A full day trip which starts at Trelissick Park at the bottom of Ngaio Gorge. Students will make their 
way up to Ngaio town centre, through the bush then walk along to the Simila Crescent entrance to 
Mt Kaukau.  They will make their way up to the summit before dropping down to Khandallah Park. 
Along the way students will experience a part of Wellington that few people realise exists, hopefully 
helping them create a more holistic perception of the Wellington environment.  Students can bring 
their togs for a dip in Khandallah Pool at the end of the walk. 
 

Day 4: Paintball and H2O Xtreme 

Students will need to work together in a team using strategy and providing leadership opportunities 
to outwit their opposition in a few games of Paintball (all students will receive full safety gear, body 
armour and the paintballs are softened to remove almost all pain).  After this fun and action packed 
morning students will enjoy the fantastic facilities of H2O Xtreme with full access to all of their rides.   
 

 

These trips will run from Tuesday 4th December to Friday 7th December.  All trips will depart 
from Tawa College at 8:30am and will return by 3:20pm.  The total cost of the trips is $75.00 per 
student.  This includes transport and the cost of all activities.  Due to the nature of the activities and 
the fixed costs involved, no refunds can be given.  Students are expected to bring a packed lunch 
and water on all of these days as they will not have any opportunity to purchase lunch. Students will 
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be allowed to wear appropriate mufti clothing on all days.  This involves good walking/sports shoes, 
rain coat, sun block, and suitably warm clothing.   
 

Students need to have the correct gear to participate in these trips.  If you have any difficulty 
supplying these required items, please indicate on the return form and we will endeavour to assist 
where possible.   
 

Students will be expected to follow all the school rules.  This includes absolutely no cigarettes, 
drugs or alcohol.  Students will be expected to conduct themselves in a manner that is respectful to 
both the supervising teachers and other students.  Students not complying will be returned back to 
school at the expense of their parents/caregivers. 
 
It is essential that all students on the trip play their part in risk management.  Their personal safety is 
very much their responsibility and they must act always in a manner that does not endanger either 
themselves or others.  It is important that they follow the instructions of staff at all times. 
 

All these activities are compulsory but have been designed to be both educational and fun. Students 
will be supervised at all times by Tawa College staff.   
 
Payments can be made online (in full or instalments): However full amount must be paid by 
Friday 28th September  :  ASB 12-3192-0011938-00  Particulars: Surname and EOTC 
 
Forms will need to be returned to the student office before Friday 29th June 2018. Issues with 
payment should be directed to Richard Gale (Deputy Principal for Year 10)  04 232 8184 ext 882 
 

 

If you have any concerns or questions please contact me on the email below. 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 

 

Mrs G Lodge 

glodge@tawacollege.school.nz 
 
 
 
 
 


